
The Little Garden Club of Memphis 
Membership Meeting 

January 11, 2024 
Memphis Botanic Garden 

Sara’s Place 
 
 

Emily Kay, President, welcomed everyone and asked for a motion to approve the December 
membership meeting minutes.  Weetie Whittemore made the motion to approve the minutes as 
written; Anne Prince 
seconded the motion. 
 
Michelle Dunavant, Floral Design, announced that there will be a virtual GCA Conference on 
Floral Design on February 26.  The deadline to register is February 4. 
 
Emily made an announcement on behalf of Photography that there will be a virtual GCA 
Photography workshop on January 25. 
 
Emily thanked our hostesses:  Linda Mallory, Catherine Sikes, Sally Treadwell, and Katie Wiener. 
 
Jean Johnston, Programs, introduced our speaker, Sarah Bell.  Sarah is the owner of Selavie 
Photography, an interior design and commercial photography firm.  Sarah grew up in the South 
of France and studied Interior Design at the Beaux Arts in Toulouse and Photography at the 
International Center of Photography.  After honing her talents and techniques in New York, she 
made her way to Memphis where she launched Selavie and travels the world capturing beauty 
through her photography.  Sarah spoke about her roots in France, shared beautiful images and 
spoke about her techniques, followed by a demonstration. 
 
Emily thanked Sarah for joining us and adjourned the meeting. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Garnett Hutton 
Recording Secretary 
 


